
Dear Valued Visitors,

We regret any inconvenience caused by the partial
restriction of vehicular traffic at the port entrance during peak
season. This measure has been implemented by the Construction
Division of Takehara City. However, if you inform the security
personnel at the port entrance of your intention to board the ship
with your vehicle or your status as a local resident, access to the
port will be granted.

As the availability of parking spaces varies with the arrival
and departure of ships, we advise that you obtain up-to-date
information on parking availability, vessel operations, and other
relevant details from the port security personnel or terminal staff
within the port facilities. In the unlikely event that the car park is
full, you may turn right at the end of the street and exit to the
national road without performing a U-turn.

During peak periods, the car park is frequently full in the
morning, so we recommend that you arrive as early as possible.
The free car park is open 24 hours a day, while the port terminal
opens at 7:00 am daily, although it may open at 6:30 am during
the busiest season.

For those intending to visit Rabbit Island in the afternoon,
parking lots that were previously full in the morning are typically
more spacious from 15:00 onwards. For day-trippers, the last
boat leaves the port at 18:40, and the time spent on the island is
around 20 minutes.

Moreover, rabbits appear to prefer dry pellets in the
morning and moist vegetables in the afternoon. However, during
the peak season, they are more likely to approach humans in the
morning when they are relatively hungry. We, therefore,
recommend visiting the island in the early hours of the morning.
When interacting with rabbits, please observe the safety
precautions outlined on the port website and the signs displayed
on the island.

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding in this
matter.

Yours faithfully,
The Gateway to Rabbit Island | Tadanômi Port
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